
 Newsletter 2018 

PASTORAL REFLECTIONS… 
 
  One of the joys that we always share together at the church, 
in this Advent Season is the Children’s Sunday School 
Christmas program. It is always a delight and an inspiration to 
have the younger members of the church family tell the 
Christmas Story in their own unique, honesty and insightful 
way.   
  Recently, I ran across some youthful insights about angels. 

Some of their descriptions of God’s heavenly angelic beings are as follows:  
* I only know the names of two angels. Hark and Harold. -Gregory, 5 
* Everybody's got it all wrong. Angels don't wear halos anymore. I forget why, but 
scientists are working on it.- Olive, 9 
* It's not easy to become an angel! First, you die. Then you go to heaven, and then 
there's still the flight training to go through. And then you got to agree to wear those 
angel clothes. -Matthew, 9 
* Angels work for God and watch over kids when God has to go do something else.-
Mitchell, 7 
* My guardian angel helps me with math, but he's not much good for science. -Henry, 8 
* Angels live in cloud houses made by God and his son, who's a very good carpenter-
Jared, 8 
 
     Those are some great thoughts! We know from Biblical accounts, that angels are just 
as genuine and real as the children among us are!  While we look forward to our BLC 
Sunday School sharing their special way of telling the Christmas story, we will also be 
sharing the genuine and real message of God’s heavenly kingdom that comes among 
us, not just in the birth of the Savior; but also in the many ways that scripture introduces 
us to many experiences with the “Angels Among Us”.  
   The Bible is far from silent on angels. We see that angels are mentioned some 273 
times in the Bible. They are prominent in both the Old and the New Testament. The 
Scriptures do not tell us every detail about angels, but we can get a good picture of who 
angels are. 
  First, the Greek word for angels means literally "messenger." Angels were created by 
God for certain purposes. They are not to be worshiped in the way that we worship God; 
but they are created by God to serve God’s people in marvelous ways, as God directs.  



   Accounts in the Bible tell us that most of the time people “fell down like dead men” 
when confronting such a being. In fact, usually the angels have to tell the people they 
meet not to be afraid. 
Angels are powerful and awesome to behold.  
  Here are just a few scripture references about the “Angels Among Us. ” 
1. Angels are spiritual beings created by God and are under his authority (Col 1:16). 
2. Help carry out God’s work on earth by bringing God’s messages to people (Luke 
1:26; Rev 14:6-12), 
3. Protect God’s people (Dan 6:22 Lion’s Den; Matt 18:10 protects kids), 
4. Offer encouragement (Gen 16:7 ff. Hagar in the desert), 
5. Give guidance (Ex 14:19 At the Red Sea - confusing Egypt army), 
6. Patrol the earth (Zech 1:9-14 "go about the whole earth"), and 
7. Fight the forces of evil (2 Kings 6:16-18 Dothan - Elisha - angels surrounded army; 
Rev 20:1-2  Angels always point to God’s glory - not their own.  
  During this Advent Season, we will enjoy an “Angels Among Us” display of unique 
angels in the church narthex. Included in this display is a chance to vote with dollars for 
your favorite angel(s) as a fundraiser for our BLC Papa’s Pantry.  In worship also, we 
will reflect on the series “Angels Among Us” where we hear stories of how angels 
appeared not just in the story of Jesus’ birth, but also personally appeared to Zechariah, 
Mary, Joseph and the Shepherds; In these stories we will contemplate together what 
messages we can offer that will counteract a culture of fear and bring more hope, more 
peace, more joy, and more love to the world.  
  May this be a time when heaven and nature can sing together to celebrate the good 
news of Christmas. A Blessed Advent and  
Christmas to All!  Pastor Jean, BLC 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 



ADVENT SUPPER 

TIME OF 
         REFLECTION… 
   “Silent Night-Holy Night” 
As we look forward to a time of 
wonderful food and fellowship at BLC’s 
Annual Scandinavian Supper on 
December 2nd at 5:00 p.m. in the 

Fellowship Hall-We also have a beautiful opportunity to pause and reflect 
on the meaning of the season.  
Prior to the supper, beginning at 4:30 p.m., the Bethlehem Sanctuary will 
be open for a time of Advent  Candlelight and Musical Reflection.  Come 
join us!  

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

I WAS SO EXCITED ABOUT THE BABY 

JESUS THAT I STARTED CLUCKING LIKE A FIEND  

AND THEN AN ANGEL OF THE LORD APPEARED  

BEFORE ME AND SAID UNTO ME- 



STEWARDSHIP 

CORNER 
Stewardship for Advent and 

Christmas 

Many of us cherish everything about the 

Christmas season -- except those 

incessant advertisements telling us to buy this and by that. We ask, 

“Where’s Jesus in all this commercialism?”  

This is the right question. Though it asks us to examine every aspect of our 

lives, stewardship particularly challenges us to question the role money 

plays in our personal lives and our culture.  

Christmas presents are wonderful expressions of love that makes both 

giver and recipient feel good. At the same time, we want to be wary of 

advertising’s lure to make us overspend, or to think that the cost of our gift 

is proportionate to our love.  

Most of all, we need to be sure that the main point of our Christmas is not 

the gifts we give, but the gift we receive from God – Jesus. Here are some 

ideas: 

 Challenge yourself to spend less for presents this year. Set a budget 

and stick to it.  

 Attend worship regularly in Advent and Christmas.  

 Give some handmade presents: A scarf or hat, a photo album, a batch 

of fudge, a card, a poem. 

 Prayerfully read Advent daily devotions (Richard Rohr’s Preparing for 

Christmas is amazing!). 

 Give your time: a concert together, a shared meal, a day at a museum, a 

walk in the woods  

 Use an Advent calendar to help you remember all that God has given 

you. 

 Give service: wash a loved one’s car, help clean the garage, paint a 

room, babysit for an evening. 



 Play Christmas music that has religious themes (More “Silent Night,” 

less “Frosty the Snowman.”) 

 Instead of buying a present, make a donation to a charitable 

organization in honor of your loved one (or check out ELCA Good 

Gifts!).  

 Make a generous year-end contribution to your congregation. 

Our thoughtful practices for Advent and Christmas not only make for good 

stewardship of our time, talents, relationships and money, they also help us 

to draw near to Our Lord and experience God’s greatest gift to us. –Rev. 

Rob Blezard-Copyright © 2018, Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard works as 

content editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org and serves as an assistant to the bishop of 

the Lower Susquehanna Synod. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org/


 

My resignation was announced Sunday, 
November 25th and I made this statement:  

Many changes have recently happened 
in my life: the blessing of an AMAZING 
husband and our beautiful baby which both 
have blessed me beyond measure.  As that 
Ƙŀǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘΣ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƴǎƛƴƎ DƻŘ 
preparing me and my family for new things, 
ōǳǘ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
be.  However, after almost 11 years of 
ministry with all of you, I feel God calling me 
to a new season and to heed that call I have 
submitted my letter of resignation to Pastor 
Jean and to the church council.   

Thank you, Bethlehem, for 11 fantastic 
years of SuperGlued ministry.  It has been 
an honor to serve you and serve our Lord 
together.  God has given us countless 
opportunities to do His work and I feel we 
rose to those occasions and repeatedly saw 
the power of the Holy Spirit using us to 
reach our youth & families.   

My favorite times in ministry have been 
the lightbulb realizations of who God is or 
where God has been, making that 
connection of how much God loves them 
ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ .LD IŜ ƛǎΧŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
sermons! Most recently, I have enjoyed all 
the spiritual disciplines we have learned 
about in youth group & Shine and 
ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜŘΧƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳƴǇƭǳƎ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΩǎ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘing ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ 
care. And of course, all the mission trips and 
ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ǘǊƛǇǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻǳŎƘŜŘ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳǘƘΩǎ 
hearts so deeply, but they also touched 
mine!  One more thing I know to be true, I 
ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ 
ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ŀǘ .ŜǘƘƭŜƘŜƳ ŀǎ άƳƛƴŜέ 
because they all mean that much to me. 

Know that these last 11 years have been 
such a gift to share in ministry with all of 

you, and I pray that the longevity God used 
ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳǘƘǎΩ ƭƛǾŜǎ 
have meant as much to you as it has to me 
in watching my kids grow in faith with our 
Lord!   

As I pondered writing this last God-
Sightings article, I remembered the times 
that the newsletter deadline would seem to 
approach faster and faster.  Then the 
opportunity came for me to write my own 
article and I am so glad that Pastor Jean 
encouraged me to write, and so glad that 
the Holy Spirit led me to writing about God-
Sightings!  So one more favorite of my 
ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǘ .ŜǘƘƭŜƘŜƳΧ 

One more favorite time is sitting in my 
office every month and reminiscing the past 
month to ponder which God-Sighting I 
should share this time.  There were always 
many I could share, but never enough room 
to share them all.   

If you were to take over this article, do 
you have numerous God-Sightings that you 
would have to choose from each month?  
Do we all have multiple God-Sightings each 
month?  God is everywhere and in 
everything.  Especially during the Holiday 
ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǳǇƻƴ ǳǎΣ Řƻ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ IƛƳΚ  ΧƻǊ ŀǊŜ 
ǿŜ ǎƻ ōǳǎȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
IƛƳΧƻǊ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ IƛƳ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎΧƻǊ ŜǾŜƴ 
showing His love to others as we bustle 
around for those final gifts and attending 
those final gatherings?   

PƭŜŀǎŜ ƘŜŀǊ ƳŜΥ  ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘΗ  .ŜƛƴƎ 
ōǳǎȅ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǊŜŀƭƛȊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻǊŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƻǎŜ ǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ 
priority to the One who made us all.  That 
looks different for each of us, and we all 
celebrate Him differently.  But we also all 
have the privilege to come together in this 

  December reflections of faith  

Heidi Skadeland 



ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻΧŀǘ 
least for now!   

When I grew up, every celebration had a 
church event to go along with it, and my 
church family was just as important as my 
extended family.  Even in high school, my 
brother and I attended church even if mom 

ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ƘƻƳŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ 
to catch up with our church family and we 
enjoyed it!  So please, team up with your 
Bethlehem family and build that extra 
community support for your own kiddos.  
Love and many Blessings to you all, Amen! 

  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



December 2018 MEETING DATES:  

Executive Board Meeting- Sunday, December 2, 2018 - after church in the church library.  

Anna Circle- Wed., Dec. 12 -  10:00- hostess Lynde Lundquist 

Vashti Circle- Wed., Dec. 12 -  noon- at church, potluck 

Esther Circle- Wed., Dec. 12 -  noon- at church, potluck 

Lydia Circle- Tues., Dec. 11 - 6:00- at church, potluck 

ñGatherò Bible Study 

GATHER magazine- άCŜŀǊ ƴƻǘΗ DƻŘ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜΦέ  Focus Verses- Gospel 

verses about times of fear. 

Women of the ELCA - All women are invited to attend one of the circles listed above.  If you have any 

questions, please call me at 225-2081.  Lynette Hyndman, President of WELCA 

Vice President  Wanted and Needed -Our Christmas wish is to find someone to be a leader.  
Please listen for God to call you to help us out.  Thanks! 
Bethlehem Cookbook - They make great Christmas gifts.  Only $15!  Signs are posted around 
the church so that visitors will also be made aware of the cookbooks.  Give me a call or talk to 
Brenda in the office.  Lynette  
Gather Magazine - If anyone would like to order the Gather Magazine for next year, please let 
me know and I can give you the  details about ordering.  We use this magazine each month at 
our Bible studies.  It also has timely articles for women of the church.  Lynette Hyndman  
Invite a Friend - This winter give a friend a call.  Invite them to come with you to our group 
meetings.  Your friend may need the fellowship of women and lessons about the Lord.  All are 
welcome! 
WELCA Books for 2018 -  If youôd like to be included in a book, please contact me or a group 
leader.  Every woman at BLC is considered a member of Women of the ELCA.  Please join us for 
study, fellowship, and stewardship.  It is a great way to be the Lordôs hands and feet.  Also, 
please let us know if you or a friend are 80 and can be included on our special friendôs list. 
Living Lutheran - Living Lutheran is the new magazine and website of the ELCA.  It offers 
news and stories that enlighten Christôs presence in the world.  Visit LivingLutheran.org 
today.   
Christmas Gathering - The executive board is planning a mission Christmas party this year.  
We will be going to Autumn Park to share our many blessings on December 18 at 4:00 p.m.  
We will be playing Christmas Bingo, a trivia game, and sharing refreshments while we listen to 
Christmas music.  If you would like to join us, please do.  If you are unable to come that day,  
you can donate small prizes and cookies.  Or you can plan to visit another place where people 
may not get a lot of visitors - nursing homes, Pride homes, Cherry St. home, or places that need 
some holiday cheer.  Letôs hope we can give someone a reason to smile. 
 Advent Supper - Please contact Pat Friedrichsen if youôd like to help at or contribute for the 
Advent Supper which will be held on December 2.  You donôt need to be in a Womenôs Circle.  
We need adults, teens, and able-bodied members to help with preparation, serving, cleanup, 



and dishes.  We especially need people to stay after the event and help put things away.  This 
could be a service project for a HS 
student.   
Young Womenôs Group- If you would like to participate in a young womanôs group, please let 
us know.  They could meet while thei r children are in Sunday School or Wednesday evening 
while they are in Shine.  Weôd love to have some young parents be able to share their faith with 
others.   
 
ñYou are not aloneò is the theme for this month!   All are welcome! 

Bethlehem Members, 
Do you love to make Christmas cookies?  If you do, we need you.  Please let us know if 
you can make 3 dozen cookies to place on cookie trays for our special friends.  For 
many years our Women's Circles have been making Christmas Cookie Trays for our 
Special Friends.  Many of our women in these groups are also our special friends, so 
they are making cookies for each other.  Does this make sense?  Anyway, we would 
like to give them a break if they want to retire from cookie baking.  We thought we could 
get some of our younger members to step up to the plate.  Please call Lynette at 225-
2081 if you'd like to help us out.  Maybe you can have a cookie baking day with your 
family.  Thanks for your Christmas generosity in advance.   
 
 

WELCA- Please bring your Thankofferings to the November meetings.  You may place 
them in any envelope.  Nancy Enstrom will be the hostess for Anna Circle on November 
14.   
 
All Bethlehem Members- We are looking for volunteers to deliver our Christmas cookie 
trays to our Special Friends in December.  Our meeting dates will be December 11 and 
12.  The cookies can be delivered the day after our meetings.  Please call Lynette at 
225-2081 if you'd like to deliver the cookies and visit our Special Friends.  Thanks! 
 
Help Wanted- All Bethlehem members of all ages- 
The Advent Dinner will be on December 2.  We need volunteers to prepare, serve, 
and clean up on that day.  We are hoping for the Youth Group and their parents to pitch 
in.  We especially need young people to help with dishes and clean up after the 
dinner.  Please call Pat Friedrichsen at 437-2493.  The meatballs will be made on 
November 12.  Potatoes will be peeled on December 1 at 9 a.m., decorations and 

tables will be set at 10 a.m., and salads will be made at 1 p.m.  Thanks in advance!  
 
 

Giving Tree for Specialty Care (Villa) Residents- Christmas is the season of giving!  
We at Bethlehem have the opportunity to purchase a gift for the residents at the 
Specialty Care (Villa).  Many have no gifts to open at their party before Christmas.  
The tree in the NaǊǘƘŜȄ Ƙŀǎ ǘŀƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩs name on the front and a gift 
idea on the back.  These items are in the price range of $10-$15.  Please select one or 
more names off the tree.  Sign you name on the sheet near the tree and the name of 
the person you will be buying for.  Purchase and wrap a gift for each one.  Place their 



name on the front of the gift.  Bring it back to the office at Bethlehem by 
Wednesday, December 19th.  Please do not take the gift to the Specialty Care, as 
we keep track of the gifts brought in, so no one will be missed.  [ŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ 
ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƎƛŦǘΗ  A small token of thanks for the gift 
that the tiny Christ child was to us!  Thanks in advance for helping with this! 

Scandinavian Advent Smorgasbord - The annual Scandinavian smorgasbord will be held on 

Sunday, December 2, 2018.  In place of the Advent services this year, an Advent Reflective time 

will be held in the Sanctuary at 4:30 p.m.  A holiday video of the Gaither Vocal Band will 

entertain those waiting to go down for supper.  The Scandinavian Smorgasbord will begin in the 

Fellowship Hall at 5:00 p.m.  The menu will feature:  ham, Swedish meatballs, lutefisk, sauces, 

potatoes, corn, brown beans, red cabbage, salad bar, and many delicious desserts (several are 

Scandinavian).  There will be something for everyone!  Tickets will go on sale on Sunday, 

November 11th for $12.00 (10 years ς adults), children under 10 years will eat free.  This year, if 

you purchase a ticket, we are not asking you to bring a salad or dessert.  We invite everyone to 

come and guests are welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Music Minute  

(an occasional column about Bethlehem's Music Ministry)  

 

Jesus is the reason for the season: 
Our Christmas season begins December 16 during the 9:30 AM service when the Sunday 

School children present their traditional Christmas program.  Wayne Jacobson will also be 

bringing us special music during this service. 

 

The following Sunday, December 23, the choir will present their annual cantata.  This year the 

choir has purchased a new cantata.  Arranged by Benjamin Harland (who has arranged other 

cantatas the choir has sung) with readings by Ragan Courtney, a Christmas Carol Celebration 

follows the lessons and carols format.  We urge all friends and members of Bethlehem to join us 

for this special presentation. 

 

Our celebrations continue with Christmas Eve services at 5 and 10 PM on December 24.  There 

will be special music, traditional carols, and candle lighting during the singing of Silent Night 

during both services.  Kyle Carey, one of our substitute organists during the winter months will 

play organ for both services.  During the 10 PM service he will be joined on piano by Becky 

Lickiss, another of our substitute organists.  We urge you and any holiday guests to attend one 

of these special services. 

 

We are blessed to welcome several new m embers to both our bell choir and choir.   

Please remember that there are no limits on membership so please join us 

Wednesday evening.  Now is the time to make and keep that New Yearôs Resolution 

to become more active at church.  

 

Contact Dave Hickman, director of the bell choir and  choir, if you would like additional 

information on any item.  dhickman51005@gmail.com  
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Bethlehem Sunday S chool News  
  

We will have a busy month in December.  We will start practicing Christmas carols 

for the Christmas program on December 16 during the church service.  We plan to 

have practice for the program on two Saturdays, December 8 and 15.  We think 

this will be at 9:00 until 11:00.  We have a new director of our program, Kelsay 

Parrott.  She is attending Northwestern College in Orange City and would like to 

get experience in church activities, especially with children.  Please put these 

dates and times on your calendars. 

We will continue to have Sunday School on the Sundays in December.  This way 

we will be able to study the Christmas lessons.  The time for Sunday School is 

8:45, followed by the church service.  We hope you will be able to attend these 

classes during the holidays.  Remember Jesus is the reason for the season. 

Kyle Pingrey interviewed the students, asking them what they were Thankful for.  

¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎ ƻƴ YƛŘΩǎ YƛƴƎŘƻƳΣ Y/I9Σ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ тΥолΦ  YȅƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ 

interview the confirmation kids in a couple weeks.  He will ask them why they are 

happy that Jesus was born.   

In November we gave out attendance awards to several students.  PreK/K- Liv 

Kannigieter-10, Gracelyn Niemeier-30; Grades 1-3- Brayden Schoenfeld-30, Gavin 

Niemeier-30, Colton Puffer-20, Zoe Curtis-40, Taelyn Reuter-50; Grades 4-6- 

Aubrey Kannigieter- 20, Leah Kannigieter-30, Grace Woodall-20, Mason Campbell-

20, Ella Simonsen-10.  Middle School students who reached attendance 

milestones are: Thianna Schukneckt-40 & 50, Hannah Campbell-20, Phillip 



Pingrey- 40, Lauren Schubert-20, Khennadi Crum-10, Kenna Mongan-10, Ava 

Simonsen-20.  We encourage you to bring your child to Sunday School to fulfill 

your promise at their baptism. 

We also gave Bibles in November.  The third-grade students received an 

Adventure Bible on November 18.  These are the third graders:  Jamie 

Buddenhagen, James Clark, Zoe Curtis, Braylund Hoeppner, Bryn Lewis, Colten 

Puffer, and Taelyn Reuter. The seventh-grade students received Bibles, too: 

Hannah Campbell, Max Clark, Peyton Rasmus, & Thianna Schuknecht.  The Bibles 

were wrapped in 4 kinds of paper to show how important it is to read the Bible.  

The first layer to unwrap is brown paper reminding us that special gifts can come 

in simple, plain appearances.  The second layer is birthday paper which shows 

that it is a gift from the whole congregation.  The third layer is comic paper 

showing that the stories can be read and enjoyed again and again.  The fourth 

layer is gold paper, telling us that this book is more precious than gold.  The 

children enjoyed opening their Bible, layer by layer. 

We continue to give snacks to the children during Sunday School just in case they 

ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǎƴŀŎƪǎΦ   

We are planning to purchase some farm animals for the needy in other countries.  

Our bulletin board in the hallway shows the animals we plan to buy with our 

offering so far.  We hope your children are learning the importance of giving to 

others.  Any amount is welcome.  

If yoǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ƻǊ ƘŜƭǇ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿΦ  ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǎǳōǎǘƛǘǳǘŜ 

teachers some weeks.  The teachers get the most out of every lesson and they get 

to see the wonderful children in our church.   

We hope you have a blessed Christmas season and feel the love of Christ in all 

your activities.  Take time to share the Christmas story with your family.  This 

ǎǘƻǊȅ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƎŜǘǎ ƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿǎ ǳǎ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƘǳƳŀƴƪƛƴŘΦ   

Merry Christmas!   

Pat Friedrichsen and Lynette Hyndman, Co-Superintendents 



JÊ¿ÌËË¼ÊË Ë¿ÆÌ ÌÇ!K             

 

 

 CONFIRMATION   

       STATIONé 

                            
                                                  
   CONFIRMATION  
            2018 

October 28-

Affirmation of 

Baptism! 

LEFT PHOTO:  

Left to right: Front Row:  

Pastor Jean, Molly Pitts, 

Autumn Welch, Camille 

Zweifel 

Second Row: Marlin Saeger, 

Tion Schuknecht, Abbey 

VandeLune, Tanner John 

Nelson, Braxten Hoeppner, 

Jacob Hodgdon, Andrew 

Kreel, Jacob Friedrichsen, 

Becky Lickiss.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Woodall, LeVarie Thompson, Karla Lundy 

Third Row: Lisa VandeLune, John Nelson, Braxten Hoeppner, Jacob 

Hodgdon, Andrew Kreel, Jacob Friedrichsen, Becky Lickiss.  

 

 

BOTTOM PHOTO: 

The Annual Silly Photo- 

J»æÙÕáÝâÛ ãÚ ºãâÚÝæáÕèÝãâK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CHURCH COUNCIL NEWS 

 
Bethlehem Financial Situation:  For many, many years, the members of Bethlehem 

have consistently and significantly supported the ministries of Bethlehem; not only 

through their work and efforts, but also through their financial support - for which the 

members of Bethlehem are to be applauded.  However, with the ministries of Bethlehem 

not only continuing, but in many cases expanding, the requirements of member's time 

and financial support continue to be vital.   

 

As the end of the year approaches, the financial health of Bethlehem in supporting 

these ministries becomes very relevant.  At the end of October, revenues were 

approximately $34,500 less than expenditures for 2018.  It should be noted that 

overall expenditures were within YTD budgeted amounts, but, in contrast, revenues 

were significantly behind YTD budget.   

Thus, everyone is encouraged to not only insure their pledges are current but to 

strongly consider additional contributions, if at all possible.  Although it is somewhat 

normal for churches to be in this financial position at this time of the year, it is vital for 

the work of Bethlehem that everyone work together towards having Bethlehem end 

2018 "in the black". 

Thank-you. 

Bethlehem Church Council 

************************************************************************** 
                                           DECEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

1 Keisha Todd, 2 Marguerite Osterling, 2 Chelly 

Strahmann, 4 Joyce Rasmus, 5 Andrew Lundsgaard, 5 

Mary Ann Miller, 5 Dayn Simonsen, 5 Grace Woodall, 6 



Savannah Puffer, 7 Steve Thomas, 8 Lynn Friedrichsen, 8 Ruth Hayes, 9 Kamie Crum, 

13 Kaysie Johnson, 14 Maliyah Ebert, 15 Kenneth File, 15 Taylor Woods, 16 Shirley 

Bright, 16 Janet Peck, 16 Rick Todd, 17 Jim Klingborg, 17 Chris Reuter, 17 Justin 

Smith, 18 David Bofenkamp, 18 Rhonda Reinholdt, 19 Jim Nelson, 20 Floyd Enstrom, 

20 Robert Hahn 21 Andrew Peterson, 21 Kaleb Sleezer, 21 Janice Woodall, 23 Phyllis 

Gosmire, 23 Connie Mohn, 23 Jerry Woodall, 24 Quinn Woods, 25 Lawrence Selgeby, 

26 Addison Schubert, 28 Monica Kennebeck, 29  Dennis Nelson, 30 Jane Johnston, 30 

Sanna Miller 

DECEMBER  ANNIVERSARY WISHES 

Joseph & Linda Peterson, Jack & Janina Johnson, Doug & Bobbi Rasmus, Harry & Carol 

Bradstreet, Matthew & Samantha Boothby, Dan Audrey Pitts, Dana & Nicky Sleezer, Nate & 

Leah Graham, Matt & Julie Schubert, Mark & Marlys Segar, Hold & Marilee Peterson, Bill & Jen 

Boger, Presley & Jane Johnston 

 

 

 

Thank you Lydia Circle for the lovely card for Thanksgiving. 

                           Verlee Gronemeyer 

 

Angels Among Us We are challenging all the committees, youth groups, Sunday 

school children, ministry bible studies, and members of Bethlehem to be a part of 

our Angel Festival. Design and decorate an angel by December 2nd, there will be 

buckets placed in front of your angel for your voting dollars to be put in to help 

ǊŀƛǎŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ tŀǇŀΩǎ tŀƴǘǊȅΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ƻƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ς 

Noon in the narthex. The size of your space is 2x2, we are hoping for 10-12 angels to be set up and we 

will leave them up thru Christmas. Our pantry is open to help members of our church as well as our 

friends in the community. There are challenges that many face on a daily basis. So get your creativity 

flowing and be a part of this challenge. We all have many Angels Among Us Teen Angel, Angel Fish, 

Michael Angelo, Angel Hair, Snow Angel, Angel Food and Angel Soft to name a few. 

 

 

 

 



December 2018, LSI Bulletin/Newsletter Article and Story 

Merry Christmas from LSI!  
 
“The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome it.” — John 1:5  
As Christmas approaches, we give thanks to you! Every day, as a ministry partner of LSI, you 
help bring the light of Christ to others.  

 
At LSI, we know many people experiencing deep darkness. We know parents who feel 
hopeless, with little to no resources to raise their young children. We know adults with 
disabilities who feel voiceless, with no support system or connection to their community. We 
know teens who are aging out of the foster care system, who fear they will never have a family 
to love them.  
 
The holidays can be an especially difficult time for our most vulnerable neighbors. In the spirit of 
giving, the spirit of love, and the spirit of working together, let us stand with them and lift them 
up this Christmas season. If you would like to learn more about how you can support Iowa 
children and families, contact Deb Whitford, LSI director of philanthropy and church relations, at 
563-676-2065 or Deborah.Whitford@LSIowa.org.  
 
Wishing you a blessed and merry Christmas from LSI!  

Our Mission: Lutheran Services in Iowa responds to the love of Jesus Christ through 

compassionate service. LSI is an affiliated social ministry partner of the Iowa congregations of 

the ELCA (Evangelical Lutheran Church in America) and a member of LSA (Lutheran Services 

in America). We proudly serve people of all ages, abilities, religions, sexes, gender identities, 

national origins, ethnicities, races, and sexual orientations.  Learn more at www.LSIowa.org and 

www.facebook.com/LSI.iowa. 

Giving Back to Her Community 

Two years ago, Sarah felt helpless. She struggled with her mental health, there was tension 

between family members at home, and she couldn’t find support or resources that worked with 

her family’s busy schedule.  

 

Sarah connected with LSI’s Early Childhood Services, and through a local program she 

received flexible in-home parenting education to help her family thrive. Her LSI parent educator 

worked with her to learn about money management, healthy communication, and skills for 

parenting her two young children.  

 

Now Sarah feels confident raising her family. She has found a support system and is ready to 

give back to her community and help other young mothers in need. Whenever she can, she tells 

other moms about LSI and helps refer them for services.  

 

Because she felt empowered by LSI’s Early Childhood Services, Sarah is creating a ripple effect 

across her community. 

She is passionate about 

lifting up and 

strengthening other 

families in need of the 

hope and healing she 

received.  

mailto:Deborah.Whitford@LSIowa.org
http://www.lsiowa.org/
http://www.facebook.com/LSI.iowa


DUTIES DECEMBER     

2018 

USHERS 

*Dana Sleezer 

Levi Sleezer 

Erik Schwanz 

Allen Campbell 

Greeters 

M/M Jim Mohn 

M/M Bob Allen 

COUNTERS 

M/M Jim Mohn 

ALTAR GUILD 

Connie Mohn 

Banner Guild 

Lisa VandeLune 

Coffee 

Betty Neisius 

Gail Schilmoeller 

COMMUNION 

SCHEDULE 

Saturday, December 8 

Prepare- Bryan Chase 

Sunday, December 16 

Prepare-Gail 

Schilmoeller/Zona Carlson 

Assist- Jim Mohn 

 

Saturday, December 22 

Prepare-Lynde Lundquist 

Christmas Eve Dec 24 

Prepare- 

Sunday, December 30 

Prepare- Bryan 

Chase/Craig Wiese 

Assist- Dave Zelle 

 LECTORS 

Dec 2- Jim Mohn 

Dec 9-Dave Drafke 

Dec 16- Youth 

Dec 23- Nancy Enstrom 

Dec 30- 

ALTAR  FLOWERS 

Dec 2- M/M Bob Hahn 

Dec 9 – M/M Harry 

Bradstreet 

Dec 16- M/M Jim Mohn 

Dec 23 – M/M Floyd 

Enstrom 

Dec 30- 

BETHLEHEM ON THE 

AIR 

Dec 2- M/M Jim Mohn 

Dec 9- M/M Todd 

Anderson 

Dec 16 – M/M Presley 

Johnston 

Dec 23- M/M Harold 

Peterson 

Dec 30- 

MISSION SUPPORT 

Dec 2- M/M Dave Ludwig 

Dec 9- M/M Lynn 

Friedrichsen 

Dec 16- M/M Dave 

Hickman 

Dec 23 – M/M Dave 

Ludwig 

Dec 30-M/M Presley 

Johnston 

ACOLYTES 

Dec 2- Lauren 

Schubert/Mallorie Puffer 

Dec 9- Kenna 

Mongan/Khennadi Crum 

Dec 16- Heidi 

Letsche/Julia Letsche 

Dec 23- Max Clark/Ethan 

Combes 

Dec 24- Kenna 

Mongan/Peyton Rasmus 

Dec 30- Hannah 

Campbell/Thianna 

Schuknecht 

 


